Kevin Kalinowski, EP1 Building Chairman — Mark Payne, President

UPDATE — APRIL 20, 2020

RETURN TO WORK PLAN:

* May 4th - 14 and V6 are returning to one shift- day shift.

* May 4th - Head Machining and Crank are returning day shift crews only.

* May 18th - 3rd shift 14 & V6 will return.

* May 18th - One more night crew will be added to Head Machining and Crank.

* The last shift in V6 & the last crew in the Machining & Crank areas will return - Date has not yet been
determined.

Skilled trades and apprentices will return to work in your regular areas.

* TFT's- as of now due to the layoff no TFT's will be working at this time.

| am currently working out inverse details with the company. V6 inverse has already been approved.
* LABOR WILL BE NOTIFYING THOSE WHO ARE WORKING VIA ROBO CALL.

* Continue to file for unemployment until you return to work.

SHUT DOWN:

* The company has until 5/1 to notify us with shut down dates. We will pass that on as soon as we have
it.

JUNE ELIGIBLE EMPLOYEES:

* If you do not use your vacation and personal business by June 1st for whatever reason (including being
laid off) you will be paid for it on the first paycheck in June. It does not carry over and does NOT need to
be claimed on unemployment.

SAFETY UPDATE:

We are getting instructions as to the safety procedures we will be following upon our return. On
Wednesday myself, Mark Payne, and Bruce Bissett will go through the safety training and | will post
more information at that time.

What | do know at this point:

* Temperature scans at the gate before your shift.

* Masks will be required in many areas.

* Break areas will be reconfigured to accommodate a 6' distance.
* Rotations will be on a very limited basis, perhaps daily.

While we don't anticipate these changes to last forever they will be in place when you return to work.



UNEMPLOYMENT:

* After 3/28 there is no sub pay due to the COVID 19 Relief Money ($600.00). It is set to begin paying
out this week and will be retroactive.

* If you are still having issues with unemployment contact me via text -330-274-7599 or on Facebook
Messenger.

If you know people who are not on Facebook this information is also being posted on the Local 1250
webpage at www.uawlocal1250.com.

| hope you have been able to enjoy this time at home and are staying safe.
In Solidarity,

Kevin Kalinowski



